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Secretary’s report  

We have just completed another very good year, fortunately without the same level of disruption from 
the Covid menace. 

Membership: 

Stands at 74, this was up about 6% on last year even though we had 6 members resigning at the 
start of this financial year, mainly due to being no longer fit enough to get to venues to fly. So, 
membership is certainly holding up nicely. 

The opportunity for members to attend any one of the four flying venues continues to be very well 
supported with members often flying twice and sometimes three times a week. 

Committee: 

A big thank you to the to the committee, for it’s continued endeavours over the year.  

The current members of the committee have again agreed to stand this year, with the exception of 
Bruce Gillard and Graham Plaskett. Bruce is stepping down after a long stint on committee and has 
been a power of support to me particularly, while I had some medical issues. A big thank you to 
Bruce for your assistance.  

Bruce has confirmed that whist he is dropping off committee he will continue to support me with the 
running of Waverley where needed in the future. Graham Plaskett has asked to drop off committee 
due to the difficulties of attending meetings. However, he is happy to remain as Manager of the 
Frankston venue.  Thank you Graham! 

We are pleased to note that Andrew Halstead has nominated for committee to fill the vacancy and we 
know that his technical advice will be very helpful.  

I again thank President John for his leadership. John has continued with his great work on the web 
site and the John Bird Trophy which is much appreciated by all members. John continues to assist 
me greatly in taking on himself the job of liasing with our venues  to keep the flying program running 
smoothly. 

Thanks again to Peter Zambory for his work with the supply of name tags as required. 

At Waverley we are pleased to have Tim Denyer keeping up the supply of the goodies for morning 
tea each flying day. Much appreciated guys!   

To The managers of Donvale, Laurie Clark,  Boronia Lew Rodman and Graham Plaskett at Frankston 
a big thank you for all the work that is necessary for each venue. 

Special Resolution: 

We will shortly be considering a resolution that will create a new position of Membership Secretary. I 
thank you all for considering this as it will relieve me of some of the work load in the Secretary’s 
position and allow me to continue as Secretary at least for this year.  

Section 30. of the model rules.  I am required each year to report on the condition of the Club to 
Consumer Affairs under the model rules and have already received the email to do so.  The report 
covers confirmation of the Secretary details, financial balance at FY end, number of members etc. 

Thank you all for your support. 

Hon Sec. AMSA – IAV Sig      Ian Jemmeson   


